
Council Meeting                                                                                                             September 14, 2015

Council Chambers:

ROLL CALL:
The City Council of Lincoln Center convened in regular session at 7:30 p.m. with Mayor Travis Schwerdtfager presiding.  Councilmembers present:  Jack D. Crispin, Jr., Lisa S. Feldkamp, Elijah Keever, Melodee Larsen, and Louis Zsuzsics, Jr.  Officials present:  Attorney Daniel D. Metz, Clerk Heather N. Simms.   Also present:  Superintendent Jesse C. Meyer.
VISITORS:
Others in attendance for all or portions of the meeting:  Jyll Phillips, Robert White, Pam Morgan, Jim Gabelmann, Lee Modrow, Doug McKinney, Mike Schmaderer, Cody Flinn, Sarah Hageman, Debora Zachgo, Nancy Walter, Linda Haring, Vicki Petersen, and Kelly Larson. 
AGENDA AMENDMENTS:  
Two items were added to the agenda, one regarding the “Future of the Lincoln Rec” and the other pertaining to Lincoln County Career Day.
MINUTES:
Upon motion by Feldkamp, seconded by Crispin, Minutes of the August 10, 2015, regular meeting were approved as written.  
PAYROLL VOUCHER:
Payroll Voucher No. 15-08, for August wages and salaries in the amount of $53,866.89, was presented.  A motion by Crispin, seconded by Zsuzsics, to approve said Payroll Voucher, carried.

ACCOUNTS PAYABLE:
Accounts Payable lists were reviewed.  Invoices prepaid in August totaled $69,450.48.  Unpaid invoices received to date totaled $132,765.35.  Upon motion by Feldkamp, seconded by Larsen, all said invoices in the amount of $202,215.83, were approved for payment.

DELINQ. ACCNTS.:
The Governing Body reviewed a list of one hundred thirty-three (133) delinquent utility accounts totaling $27,873.20.  After a discussion of one account regarding water service access, Feldkamp moved to have Attorney Metz start the legal process for the City to gain access to the meter to disconnect the service for non-payment, seconded by Crispin.  Motion carried
CHAMBER:
Nancy Walter, Chamber of Commerce Secretary, reported she has been working closely with the local police & fire departments to block some streets for the annual Business Boo on October 30th.  It was agreed that the event was safer for the children with the streets blocked off to vehicle traffic.
Walters was granted permission to include a Post Rock County Christmas flyer in with the utility bills prior to the event.  There was no objection as long as the flyers were folded and stuffed in envelopes prior to the bill printing.  
Walters discussed a “Fun Run” that is being planned for this winter.  Councilmember Crispin asked her to return after the plans for the event were finalized if they need any assistance from the City.
REC COMMISSION:
Rec Director Sarah Hageman requested to use the upstairs of City Hall for Zumba classes one night a week after business hours.  Upon motion by Feldkamp, seconded by Crispin, Hageman was granted permission to use City Hall.

Rec Commission Board Member Debora Zachgo addressed the Governing Body regarding the “Future of the Rec”.  Zachgo explained the Rec would like to start some new programs but the lack of space is a continuing problem.  She explained the storage of items is becoming an issue as well.  Councilmember Crispin suggested the Rec Commission put together a committee of all shareholders and come back to the Governing Body with a strategic plan for the future.
STREETS/TRUCKS: 
Vicki Petersen discussed the poor condition of High Street next to her property due to truck parking.  Petersen requested “No Truck Parking” signs be placed on the North side of her building on High Street.  

After discussion of the East end of the block already posted No Truck Parking, Crispin moved to place two “No Truck Parking” signs: one sign at the East and one at the West end of her property.  Motion
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seconded by Larsen, carried. 

GREEN BURIALS:
Hall Funeral Home Director/Owner Jim Gabelmann explained to the Governing Body about the new “green burial” practices that are becoming a trend in the United States.  After discussion of the Lincoln Center Code, Gabelmann requested the City make some modifications to the code as it exists.  Upon a motion by Crispin, seconded by Zsuzsics, Attorney Metz was instructed to draft a new Ordinance to allow for burial in a shroud, graves to be covered with a terrazzo, and cemetery spaces to be sold individually. 

GAAP WAIVER RES. 15-05:
Resolution No. 15-05, entitled “A RESOLUTION BY THE GOVERNING BODY OF THE CITY OF LINCOLN CENTER, KANSAS, CONCERNING THE FINANCIAL REPORTING FOR THE CITY OF LINCOLN CENTER, WAIVING GAAP,” was presented.  Said Resolution waives the requirements of K.S.A. 75-1120a (a) regarding the financial statements and reporting for the year ending 2015.      Crispin moved to adopt said Resolution, seconded by Larsen.  Motion carried.

CDBG GRANT
Mike Schmaderer, Mid-States Energy Works, Inc. presented his estimates for replacing the Enterprise
POWER PLANT:
engine at the Lincoln Power Plant.  One option is a new high speed CAT or Cummins engine installed inside the plant in place of the existing Enterprise engine for $875,000 or outside the facility in a container for $860,000.  Another option is a used low speed dual fuel engine similar to the existing Enterprise engine for $920,000.  After further discussion, Crispin moved to apply for a new high speed CAT or Cummins engine installed inside the plant, with the option of outside, for the Community Development Block Grant application.  Motion seconded by Larsen, carried.
CAREER DAY:
Councilmember Keever requested that the City participate in the “Career Day” on November 10th at Lincoln Jr. Sr. High School.  Keever suggested that the City have some employees give small presentations about their jobs; Power Plant, Water Department and Sewer Department.  Larsen moved the City pay for a silver sponsorship of $250 which allows for a booth at the tradeshow.  Motion seconded by Feldkamp, carried.

DOGS:
Clerk Simms asked the Governing Body for guidance on how to handle the dogs in the Animal Shelter with expired time.  She reported that even with the help of Lincoln Area Humane Society adoption and rehoming of the dogs has been unsuccessful.  Upon a motion by Crispin, seconded by Keever, Simms was instructed to call the LAHS the day we get a dog impound notice and let them know we will only hold the dog for 10 days, then follow the City code and euthanize. 
NUISANCE REPORT:
The Governing Body reviewed a list of nuisance properties.  Attorney Metz reported several nuisance complaints, filed in Municipal Court, are scheduled for review at the next court date.
PERSONNEL/OFC CLERK:
Clerk Simms, having reviewed applications received for the Office Clerk position, gave her recommendations to the City Council.  There followed a motion by Feldkamp, seconded by Crispin, to employ Tristen Russell, effective September 28, 2015, at a starting wage of $11.50 per hour.  Motion carried.


Clerk Simms explained that over the years the cost of living wage increases for employees was not applied to the starting wage in the same manor.  So therefore, new employees passing probation would be making more than a current employee of three years.  Upon a motion by Crispin, seconded by Zsuzsics, Deirdre Mahin was granted a $.50/hour increase in pay effective with the September, 2015 payroll.
COMMUNITY CLEAN-UP:
Clerk Simms reported that Carly Errebo had made contact and stated the last volunteer cleanup for 2015 is scheduled for September 19th and the house on 1st street is on the schedule to be hauled to the landfill.
PERSONNEL:
Superintendent Meyer reported Dylan Rohrig and Darren Johnson had successfully completed their 6-month training period and they were entitled to the appropriate increase in pay and benefits.  Crispin 
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moved to grant Rohrig and Johnson a $.50/hour pay increase and the benefits associated with “full-time” employees, effective with the September, 2015 payroll.  Motion seconded by Larsen, carried.

PARKING:
Superintendent Meyer presented a diagram proposed by Lincoln County Hospital for parking spaces that they wish to mark on Franklin Street with traffic paint.  Meyer indicated he had checked the code and made adjustments accordingly.  Upon a motion by Feldkamp, seconded by Crispin, LCH was granted to mark the twelve (12) parking spaces on Franklin Street. 
ADJOURN:
There being no further business, Feldkamp moved to adjourn.  Motion seconded by Larsen, carried.  Council adjourned at 9:37 p.m.








/s/ Heather N. Simms






    
     City Clerk

